

January 28, 2010

 A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 28, 2010 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair 




Don Irvine




Don Thorp  




Liz Sciortino

ABSENT:
Bruce Peckham

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones 

OTHERS: 
Edward Walsh, Chair of the Planning Board

Minutes were taken by Lea Walsh.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

KRENZER AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Richard Krenzer, 1 Hurlingham Drive, Honeoye Falls, NY, appeared before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 3.42 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 216.01-1-22, located in an RA-5 zone, to allow a setback of approximately 57 feet for a garage addition, whereas Town Code requires an 80 foot setback.

Mr. Wright stated that the affidavit of the posting of the sign was in the file, and waived the reading of the public notice because it had been published in the Sentinel.  Mr. Wright asked if everyone had seen the property.  The Board responded that they had.

Mr. Krenzer stated that he would like to extend his garage.  Mr. Krenzer stated that the proposed addition would have the same cedar clapboards as the house and that the color would be the same as the house.  Mr. Krenzer stated that the proposed addition would have new lighting.  Mr. Krenzer stated that the proposed addition would be trimmed to match the house.

Mr. Krenzer gave the Board a set of drawings of the proposed addition for the public record.

Mr. Krenzer stated that he had originally wanted to put a pole barn behind the house, but the driveway would have had to go over the septic system.  Mr. Krenzer stated that he had discovered that he could not easily put a driveway onto Route 251.  Mr. Krenzer stated that his present driveway is 30’ wide and goes straight to Hurlingham Drive.

A discussion followed on the size of the lot.

Mr. Irvine asked if Mr. Krenzer had needed a curb cut onto Route 251 if he were to build the pole barn behind his house.  Mr. Krenzer replied yes.

Mr. Wright asked what he would store in the garage.  Mr. Krenzer responded that he has a Corvette and some muscle cars that he would store there.  Mr. Krenzer also stated that he likes to work on old muscle cars.  

Mr. Krenzer stated that he needed to make the garage doors higher in the proposed garage in order to be able to drive his truck in.

A discussion followed on the length and width of the driveway.  

Ms. Sciortino asked if the two windows would be facing Route 251.  Mr. Krenzer responded that they would.

Mr. Irvine asked if the garage would be attached to the existing garage.  Mr. Krenzer responded that it would.  Mr. Wright stated that the proposed garage would have a common wall with the present garage, but that it does not attach to the house.

Mr. Krenzer stated that the proposed garage would have electricity and dry wall, and that it would be wired for smoke by ADT.

Mr. Wright asked how high the berm was.  Mr. Krenzer stated that it is about 5’ with pine trees on the top.  Mr. Krenzer stated that the house was built in 1988 and said that he thought that the berm had been put in by the builder.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Jones what the setback was for a side lot line.  Mr. Jones responded that in a RA-5 zone the setback is 20’ for the side and 20’ for the rear.

Mr. Wright asked if it was a state issue relative to the 80’ setback.  Mr. Jones responded that it is 60’ for town or county roads and 80’ for state roads.  Mr. Irvine stated that the ZBA was allowed to rule on these situations and so the law must not be set in stone.

Mr. Irvine asked where the muscle cars are presently being kept.  Mr. Krenzer stated that he has two in storage in Bloomfield.  Mr. Krenzer also stated that he would like to put the Corvette and some snowmobiles in the garage.

Mr. Irvine asked how long Mr. Krenzer had lived in the house.  Mr. Krenzer responded that he bought the house in 2005 and moved in around February of 2006.

Mr. Irvine asked if he had spoken to any neighbors about the proposed garage.  Mr. Krenzer stated that he had spoken to some and that they had no problem with it.

Mr. Irvine asked if there would be heat.  Mr. Krenzer responded that there might be some in the open section which is about 30’ x 27’.

Mr. Irvine asked if there would be a second floor.  Mr. Krenzer responded no.

Mr. Wright asked if this benefit could be achieved by any other means.  Mr. Krenzer said no.

Mr. Wright asked if this would result in an undesirable change to the neighborhood.  Mr. Krenzer said that it would not.

Mr. Wright asked if the request was substantial.  Mr. Krenzer responded no.

Mr. Wright asked if there would be any adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Krenzer responded no.

Mr. Wright asked if this was a self-created difficulty.  Mr. Krenzer responded no.

Mr. Wright asked how storm drainage from the roof would be handled.  Mr. Krenzer stated that all the gutters are drained into a black pipe in the ground that was there when he bought the house.  Mr. Irvine stated that he thought that Route 251 had storm drains. Mr. Irvine asked if Mr. Krenzer would tie the new structure into the drainage system.  Mr. Krenzer said that he would.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to close the Krenzer Area Variance Public Hearing.

ADOPTED
Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Approve Minutes of December 10, 2009 meeting.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to approve the December 10, 2009 minutes.

ADOPTED
Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.  Mr. Irvine abstained,

Discussion
Mr. Irvine agreed to write the Krenzer Area Variance determination.

Mr. Jones informed the Board that on the next meeting, February 11, 2010, there would be two things before them.  One would be a use variance which would require a stringent level of proof.  The other might be the proposed cell tower determination if the Planning Board was able to finish the SEQR before the next Zoning Board meeting.

Mr. Jones said that the Board would also do the Krenzer Area Variance determination on February 11, 2010.  Mr. Jones said that Mr. Irvine could do the Krenzer Area Variance determination with the Board, but that he should then recuse himself and let Phil Mattaro do the cell tower determination with the Board.

Ms. Sciortino said that she would not be at the February 11, 2010 meeting.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn at 8:13 p.m.

ADOPTED
Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.
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